WINDSOR CASTLE

11th February, 2021.

RS M (gpung,

The Queen has asked me to thank you for your kind letter on
behalf of the Trustees of LEO Computers Society, sent on the occasion
of the Seventieth Anniversary of the visit by Her Majesty, then

Princess Elizabeth, to the Hammersmith Headquarters of J Lyons and
Company Limited on 15th February 1951.

The Queen fondly remembers her tour of Cadby Hall, and
viewing Lyons Electronic Office, and much appreciates your
thoughtfulness 1n writing as you did and for enclosing photographs
and a cutting from the Lyons Office Journal of the occasion.

In return, Her Majesty sends her best wishes to the Members of
the Society, and to all those associated with the world’s first business
computer, for the continued success of the charity.

Poppy Whitworth
Private Secretary’s Office

Ms Hilary Caminer.




